she had spoken to several state officials regarding the funding matter and had been redirected to
speak to her local government. Ms. Saxon mentioned that with the addition of the Community
Development department, the impression was given that housing would be a priority.

John Quarterman, 3338 Country Club Road, Suite LPMB336, addressed the commission regarding
the Troupeville land purchase and wanted to congratulate the commission on this purchase. Mr.
Quarterman thanked the commission for trying to help with the litter coming from the garbage trucks
which may end up in the waterways.

Blake Robinson, 3819 Schroer Road, addressed the commission stating he is a Georgia Southern
student and the younger generation does support and appreciate local government and the work that
is being accomplished. Mr. Robinson stated he was a member of the Leadership Lowndes Youth
Class of 2020. Lastly, Mr. Robinson mentioned that he lived in Commissioner Evans' district and
thanked her for her continued service in our community.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Marshall wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Chairman
Slaughter thanked the Commission for their dedication and thanked the County Manager and her staff
for their service and wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Commissioner Griner
made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Evans second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned
the regular meeting at

6:32 p.m.



